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From the Principal 

 

May 
 

Mon 14th House Cross Country 
  School Council 
Tues 15th Naplan 
Wed 16th Naplan 
Thur 17th Naplan 
Mon 21st PECA Mountain Bike Camp 
Tues 22nd PECA Mountain Bike Camp 
Thur 24th Showcase Night 
Mon 28th District Cross Country 
Tues 29th PDS BBQ Fundraiser 

 

June 

Tues 5th Boys & Girls Soccer 
Mon 11th Queen’s Birthday 
Tues 12th Student Free Day 
Thur 14th Gippsland X Country 
Mon 18th School Council 
Wed 20th Yr 9 Camp 
Thur 21st Yr 9 Camp 
Fri 22nd Yr 9 Camp 
Fri 29th Last day of Term 2 

July 

Mon 16th Start of Term 3 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Now that the cold weather has started: 
 

REMINDER to Parents/Carers/Students - Years 7-11 
  

 The uniform allows for black pants.  Tailored black pants are fine, but jeans, tracksuit pants 
compression/skins style pants are not permitted. 
 

 If students are cold, then they may wear a white or black t-shirt under their school uniform t-
shirt, so long as it is not visible (please avoid patterned/slogan tees when worn under school 
uniform). 
 

 We remind parents and students that we have a school windcheater and sweater as part of our 
uniform, and a black jacket.  These are both appropriate to wear as additional layers in cold 
weather.  If a student is STILL cold, then they may also wear a coat over the top of these whilst in the 
yard at recess and lunch.  Our school is adequately heated, so additional layers are not needed in 
classes. 
 

 Students MUST NOT wear non-school uniform hoodies/tops/jumpers/jackets/coats in place of 
a school windcheater or jacket. If they do, it is likely that it will be confiscated and only returned at 
the end of the day.  
 

 If girls choose to wear the winter skirt they may wear black stockings underneath or plain black 
leggings with black socks for additional warmth. 
As with the summer uniform, shoes should be black and appropriate for school activities. 
  
School uniform can be purchased from Ridgway Discounts, 73 Ridgeway, Mirboo North and second-
hand uniform can be purchased from the Mirboo North Op Shop.   
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Drizzle all the way to the school oval in the dark- yours truly slept terribly the night before 
worrying if the event may have to be postponed. It cleared quickly and what ensued was a 
perfect day for aths indeed. Competition was fierce and it soon became clear that 
Allambee and Mirboo would fight it out for first and Mardan and Narracan for third. Adam 
Pickett was the star for me, giving his all despite generally finishing outside the placings. 
Melissa Blackshaw dragging junior Mardanites up to fill relays. Linc Oddy’s determination 
to drag another ounce from his body to beat Connor and Rory. There were many examples 
of why sport is great. The handshakes at race end were really awesome as well. 
 
Rhys Kratzat, Josh Dickens and Ethan Baillie should be thanked for their early start to help set up. Rhys arriving in the dark 
scared me a little! Norm, Mr Burge, Miss Kerr, Mr Tatchell, Mr Birkett for their early starts and Mr Cupples for getting the sound 
set-up (in the nick of time) . The BBQ was scrumptious. Thanks to Liz Rudling for stepping up, the Seales’ in particular, and all 
the other helpers on the day. House captains did a fabulous job also. 
 
Connor White really stepped up with aths this year to topple Rhys and Rory. He scored the most points for the carnival. Jasmine 
Woods broke another 5 records and I fully expect her to break these five each year. Clara Linn and Ella Snell were the next 
highest point getters on what was a most successful day.  
 
Our challenge now is to turn our second last year in to a win, so I ask all team members going to SG level to put in some training 
prior to April 24 to get the most from their ability. See me for some training tips. Relay training for 7-10 teams will be the 
second day back of term – April 17. 
 
Age Champions Winner   Runner-up 
U/13 Boys  Darby Kratzat (36)  Wil Dawson (16) 
U/13 Girls  Clara Linn (39)  Darcie Phillips-Flower (16) 
U/14 Boys  Tarmah Little (29)  Beau Kratzat (12) 
U/14 Girls  Ella Snell (39)   Flynn Burgess-Pincini (33) 
U/15 Boys  Jacob Carnes (30)  Harry Mahoney (24) 
U/15 Girls  Jasmine Woods (41)  Audrey Crawford (12) 
U/16 Boys  Daniel Powell (30)  Seth Cropley (26) 
U/16 Girls  Georgia Martin (32)  Grace Cascianelli (28) 
U/17 Boys  Jack Burgess- Pincini (32) Ari Welburn (29) 
U/17 Girls  Lucinda Graeme (31)  Ella O’Kane (21) 
U/21 Boys  Connor White (43)  Rory Peter (20) 
U/21 Girls  Bonnie Waters (37)  Charlie Chila (24) 
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RECORDS BROKEN   
 

Jasmine Woods Triple Jump 10.80 
   (old rec. E. Lardner 2007 9.52) 
Jasmine Woods 200m sprint 28.91 
   (old rec. S. Paterson 1984 29.00) 
Jasmine Woods Hurdles 13.69 
   (old rec. E. Lardner 2007 13.86) 
Jasmine Woods Long jump 5.05 
   (old rec. A. Miller 2008 4.95) 
Jasmine Woods High Jump 1.50 
   (old rec. T. Harrison 1.42) 
Jamie Chila  1500m  6.10.35 
   (old rec. R. Pincini 6.12.55) 

FINAL SCORES 
 

MIRBOO  735 

ALLAMBEE  726 

NARRACAN  594 

MARDAN  570 
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Another outstanding athletics day for our team. 2nd place overall in the John Trotman Grand Aggregate behind the nearly 
unbeatable Mary Mac. A moral victory, we are best of the government schools and would have won a third straight year if Mary 
MacKillop had not joined the competition. Well done Mary Mackillop! 
 
Jasmine Woods clean swept her five events. She broke records by half a metre in her favourite long and triple jumps – despite 
being rather tired due to a busy schedule. Georgia Martin (U16) was equal champion and has continued her improvement. She 
had great wins in the 400m and 800m. Tarmah Little, Connor White and Bonnie Waters were runner up age champions and the 
evergreen Lucinda Graeme 3rd.  Emre Cupples was 3rd in the U16 age group – she was picked up to do 800m and 1500m the day 
before when Jaime Chila withdrew injured, and also filled in when we had an athlete not make it to javelin, discus and shotput - 
she promptly won two of these events. 
 
Some athletes really went above the call of duty. Luke Stothart filled in everywhere with determination when injury and illness 
threatened to derail the U17 boys. Tayla Bailey ran herself to exhaustion for 2nd in the 800m. Ella O’Kane filling a couple of 
events at the last minute. Caitlyn Gill and Audrey Crawford training the house down to throw that little bit further. Audrey 
made herself available for any relay and ended up running a great leg for the U16 girls - what a team player. Meaghan Stothart 
working so hard despite having little interest in athletics at the moment. Campbell Pinkerton stepping up to do 400m in the U20 
boys at the last minute. Dwayne Perry’s amazing effort to finish both first and last in the U20 hurdles (only one competitor!) 
Mikayla Kunziak being so thrilled to win her 400m.  The list goes on. 
 
We had 4 relay wins from 12 – a great strike rate. U13 girls (Clara Linn, Darcie Phillips-Flower, Sophie McGrath, Ashleigh Martin) 
U14 boys (Campbell Pinkerton, Zac Talarico, Beau Kratzat, Tarmah Little) U15 girls (Stephanie Parker, Mikayla Kunziak, Willow 
Thomson, Jasmine Woods) and the surprise packet U20 girls (Amy McLennan, Maeghan King, Rachael Blackshaw,  Bonnie-Rose 
Waters) I think the U16 boys team of Johnny Lidgerwood, Seth Cropley, Daniel Powell and Jordan Cummaudo have come close 
to last in all previous years but ran a magnificent 2nd this year. 
 
Thanks to Michelle Stothart who ran the long jump pit all day without a break or food or water! and Miss Kerr for judging. 
Bonnie Waters and Jack Burgess-Pincini were great captains with Rachael Blackshaw helping out where she could – she seems 
to know what I am thinking! Well done team. 
 
Oh, we won two shields: Intermediate girls and Senior boys 
Team aggregate scores: John Trotman cup 
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From this...to this in 11 days. So proud of you Arli Wilkins. Such a courageous and selfless thing to do. Fantastic effort in raising 
over $2000 for the Leukaemia foundation. Huge thank you to the SRC who supported Arli with her cause and our 2 teachers, 
Mr. Tatchell and Frau Hopkins who also got on board and went under the clippers. We must mention the amazing support the 
students gave Arli on the day, the Auditorium was packed, Mr. Palmer kept the crowd entertained as Kristel from Brava Hair 
(who donated her time) went to work and the students and staff kept on giving. What an amazing way to end the term!  
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Hello, 
Our names are Kelsi and Isabella. We go to Mirboo North Secondary College and for our Year 9 project this 
year, we have been asked to do something that we are passionate about. We decided to make helpful packs 
to give out to the homeless in Melbourne. We wanted to do this because we can only imagine how hard it 
must be living on the streets of Melbourne without having something as simple as soap. 

 
We are hoping to work with different organisations ensuring that appropriate people receive the goods! 

 

This is what we are putting into the packs: 
 

Beanie, shampoo, hairbrush, wipes, gloves, conditioner, toothbrush, hand cream, 
socks, soap, toothpaste, scarves, deodorant, female hygiene 
 
If you have any of these items at home, or see any of these next time you go shopping 
we would really appreciate if you would donate them and put them in the boxes 
located at the following addresses: 
 

 Mirboo North Secondary College office  

 Castle street Mirboo North  

 4 Gordon street Korumburra  

 PO Box number 388 Mirboo North 3871.  
 
Contact us at Mirboo North Secondary College – (03)5667 9000  
OR via our facebook page (kiSupportTheHomeless)  
We will update our F/B as there will be more drop off points around Gippsland soon!! 


